
CHORLEY CENTRAL COMMUNITY FORUM 

 

ACTION TAKEN ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE MEETING HELD ON 

 

8 MARCH 2007 

 

 

YOU SAID WE DID 

 
Who will carry out the duties that the 
Neighbourhood Wardens did but the 
Police Community Support Officers’ 
will not e.g. Fly tipping or cleaning up 
graffiti 

 
A team of 8 Neighbourhood Officers 
will carry out a wide range of 
Environmental duties across the 
borough. 
Skip Weekends will also continue to 
be funded. 

 
What environmental improvements 
will be provided in the next phase of 
the Market Walk development? 
 

 
New surfaces, planting schemes, 
pavements and street furniture such 
as benches and bins are to be 
provided. 

 
Will Chorley continue to be a Market 
Town? 
 

 
We are actively looking at ways to 
improve on the existing market, 
hoping to attract new traders that will 
provide a wider range of 
diversification and attract new 
customers to the town. 

 
Will the Pets Corner be continued in 
Astley Park? 
 

 
Yes, following public consultation the 
Executive Cabinet has decided that 
Pets Corner should be retained. 

 
Why is there no café in Astley Park? 
 

 
When the works are completed a café 
will be provided. 

 
Can you involve the children more, 
when deciding how play resources 
should be allocated? 
 
 
 
 

 
The Junior Warden Scheme at 
Yarrow Valley Park is one example of 
how we involve children at this level. 
 
We will consult with Schools and their 
School Council’s more in the future.  

 
Can the M61 Motorway be resurfaced 
to make it quieter? 
 

 
We contacted the Highways Agency 
and they indicated that the M61 
between junctions 6 and 8 has had 
several sections replaced with a thin 
surfacing material, which is very 
effective in reducing tyre noise, as 
part of their programme of routine 



maintenance. 
 
There is no maintenance for the M61 
in the current programme but as soon 
as it does become due, the Highways 
Authority will be laying thin surfacing 
to help alleviate the problems. 

 
When will the Friday Street Health 
Clinic development begin? 
 

 
The representative of the Primary 
Care NHS Trust will report on the 
current position at the Forum meeting 
to be held on 27 June. 

 
Will the Police Community Support 
Officers attend the various community 
group meetings across the area? 
 

 
The new scheme will mean more 
involvement and liasing with the 
community. 

 
Crosse Hall Canal Bridge No.76 is a 
listed structure. Can it be re-
surfaced? 
 

 
We have contacted United Utilities at 
Wigan and requested that the works 
be carried out as soon as possible. 

 
Can we have a salt bin and a place 
for passing cars on Crosse Hall 
Lane? 
 

 
The first 125 metres of the lane has 
been made up to adoptable highway 
standard but the remainder of the 
lane as the status of a private road. 
Despite extensive research by the 
Borough Council, County Council and 
the developers, Morris Homes, the 
ownership of the lane is unknown. 
 
The land does not meet the criteria 
adopted by the County Council for the 
provision of salt bins. 
 
The County Council has requested 
Morris Homes to put in a passing 
point on the lane as a good will 
gesture on the unmade length of the 
lane. 

 


